
MINUTES OF MANCHESTER/SHORTSVILLE JOINT SEWERAGE SYSTEM MEETING AT 

SHORTSVILLE VILLAGE HALL ON September 24, 2024 

Present: Ernest Corino 
Charlie Fine 

Commissioner/Mayor, Village of Shortsville 
Trustee, Village of Manchester 

Bill Henry Trustee, Village of Manchester 
Trustee, Village of Shortsville Sharon Trimm 

Mike Buttaccio 
Ron Langdon 
Rita Gurewitch 
Gordon Eddington 

Deputy Commissioner/Mayor, Village of Manchester 
Trustee, Village of Shortsville 
Treasurer/Clerk-Treasurer, Village of Manchester 
Eddington Enviromental LLC 

Recording Clerk: Amy Alexander Clerk-Treasurer, Village of Shortsville 

The meeting was called to order by Commissioner Ernest Corino at 4:30 P.M. 

The minutes of July 16, 2024 were prepared beforehand by the Recording Clerk and on motion of Trustee Fine, seconded by Trustee 
Henry, voted and carried unanimously to accept as prepared and placed on file. 

Treasurer Gurewitch presented the July and August Operation and Maintenance Treasurers Report. A motion was made by Deputy 
Commissioner Buttaccio, seconded by Trustee Fine, voted upon and unanimously carried to place on file as prepared. 

Deputy Commissioner Buttaccio made a motion, seconded by Trustee Fine, voted and unanimously carried to transfer $1676.66 from 
JG9785.7 to JG9785.7. 

The following bills were presented to the commission for their audit and were approved for payment on a motion made by Trustee Trimm 
seconded by Trustee Langdon, voted and unanimously carried: 

Operation and Maintenance Abstract #3 $36,989.23 (voucher #4757-4781, check #4811-4833) 
Operation and Maintenance Abstract #4 $13,644.29 (voucher #4782-4796, check #4834-4846) 

New Business: 
Treasurer Gurewitch completed the transfer of $130,000 for painting the tank. 
Gordon Eddington September 2024 Report: 

1. Running press and composting sludge.
2. Tested existing paint on south clarifier tank for lead. The results were negative.
3. Tank coating contactor began mobilizing on site August 22nd

. 

4. Paint manufacture representative for clarifier paint was on site to chek out paint application; all looked good.
5. Siewert Equipment serviced two pump stations (Latter-day Saints) located at the intersection of Outlet Road and Route 21 and

on Route 21 across from the Visitor Center. All pumping equipment was serviced and in good running condition.
6. Working on Joint Sewer Inter-Municipal Agreement upgrade. There needs to be an agreement in place in order to be DEC

compliant.

The next Joint Sewer meeting will take place on November 19, 2024 at 4:30 P.M, at the Shortsville Village Hall. Trustee Fine made a 
motion, seconded by Deputy Commissioner Buttaccio, to have adjourn the meeting at 4:57 P.M. 

Amy Alexander 
Village Clerk-Treasurer 


